## Central Linn Elementary School District 552-C

239 West 2<sup>nd</sup> • Halsey, Oregon 97348 • Phone (541) 369-2851 • Fax (541) 369-3437

Amanda O'Brien

Principal

Robyn Bailey
Vice-Principal

Vice-Principal

Secretary

November 14, 2017

**Dear Parents:** 

Head lice continue to be a problem for families and schools. We are currently seeing and hearing of several families struggling with head lice.

Control of head lice depends on prompt diagnosis and effective treatment. Your help in inspecting your child at least weekly throughout the school year for the presence of head lice would be greatly appreciated.

We suggest the following procedure for inspecting your child for head lice:

- Under bright light begin looking at the back of the head just above the neck area.
- Part the hair section by section and look closely for head lice or nits (eggs). Eggs will usually be located near the scalp.
- Depending on the length and thickness of the hair, it should take between 5 and 15 minutes to properly inspect a child's head.

If you suspect your child is infested with head lice please notify the school office. In addition, the entire family should be inspected for head lice as well. For information on how to treat your child's head lice infestation consult your family physician, a local pharmacist, or feel free to contact your school nurse, Vickie Egan 541-990-3409 or <u>Vickie.egan@centrallinn.k12.or.us</u> for recommendations.

## Information on controlling head lice can be found on the following websites:

National School Integrated Pest Management web Site, http://schoolipm.ifas.ufl.edu

National Pediculosis Association, http://headlice.org

CDC, https://www.cdc.gov/parasites/lice/head/index.html